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Date: 16th April  
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Re:  Summer Term Update 
 
I hope that you all managed to have a good Easter break despite the range of weathers we experienced over the 
past few weeks.  I am writing to provide a few updates for the start of this summer term. 
 
Staff Changes 
 
In a letter, I wrote to you shortly before the Easter break, I referred to some staff changes and wanted to bring 
to your attention further changes that have been made during the last term. 
 
Some of you will be aware that Mrs Bernard, our SENDCO, has left the academy due to personal reasons.  We 
are in the process of recruiting a specialist replacement but in the meantime, Mrs Cooper and the SEND team 
will continue to provide SEND support and co-ordination for our students through the summer term.   
 
Due to Mrs Bernard’s departure and some other staff changes, we have made amendments to our form tutors.  
Mrs Bernard’s Year 10 tutor group will now be co-ordinated up by Mr Segar and Miss Crone’s tutor group has 
been taken over by Mrs Smith and Mrs Clark.  Mrs Caro and Mrs Wright will also now oversee Mrs Barber’s tutor 
group. 
 
We have also made changes to the student pastoral teams. From the start of May there will be a Student 
Support Leader for each year group: 
 

Year Group Student Support Leader Head of Year/Key Stage 

Year 7 Mrs O’Sullivan* Mr Bristow/Mrs Teanby 

Year 8 Miss Greenhill 
Mr Hogarth 

Year 9 Mrs Newton 

Year 10 Mrs Seaman 
Mr Nash 

Year 11 Mrs Seaman* 

 
*A new Student Support Leader, Miss Morgan, will join us from the 10th May as our fifth SSL and she will initially 
support Mrs Seaman and Mrs O’Sullivan. 
 
If you need to notify us of something about your children then in the first instance, please contact the relevant 
Student Support Leader.  They will know your children as well as anyone in the academy and can efficiently 
direct queries to the relevant members of staff.  We do endeavour to respond to all queries within 48 hours 
although please be aware that some of our staff work part time and often teachers will have a full day of 
teaching commitments so this can delay responses.   
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Home Testing Kits and COVID arrangements 
 
The twice-weekly home testing for students will continue for the foreseeable future.  We will continue to supply 
students, whose parents have given consent, with additional testing kits through the term so that they can 
continue to test twice a week at home.  As previously stated there should be three to five days between each 
test.  Our recommendation is that students get into the routine of testing on Sunday evening/Monday morning 
before returning to the academy for a new week and then testing again on Wednesday or Thursday.  We have 
had students report that some of the test kits when they have been opened are incomplete.  Should this be the 
case please contact the academy and we can arrange for replacement kits. 
 
The Government has now made testing kits widely available to all people now and you can order kits for other 
members of your household. These kits can be ordered online from: www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-
lateral-flow-tests 
 
Please continue to keep us updated should your children or anyone in your household return a positive test 
result so that we can put in place the protocols that we need to in the academy. 
 
We have started the term with students continuing to learn in their year group bubbles.  As national restrictions 
ease and the vaccination programme continues to roll out, we are continuing to review our COVID influenced 
arrangements.  We will be starting to run a few extra-curricular clubs this term as well as additional academic 
interventions for our Year 10 and Year 11 students and we hope that as the term progresses, we will plan to 
return the academy to operating with more normal structures.  However, we are conscious that many of 
students will only have known the academy with these COVID restrictions in place so we will work with our 
students over the coming weeks and months to re-familiarise themselves with different areas of the academy.  
We will of course keep you updated with proposed changes as we plan to make them.   In the meantime, the 
COVID protocols we have in place will remain and we continue to ask our students to wear appropriate face 
coverings, observe good hand hygiene and where possible keep themselves socially distanced from others. 
 
The first half term of the summer term is always incredibly busy especially for our older students and whilst we 
do not have formal exams for them to sit this summer they are all working incredibly hard to continue to 
produce evidence for their files and the grades that they will be awarded.  For everyone else it is an opportunity 
to make a new start and to get back into our academy routines and focus in on making progress with their 
learning as well as re-establishing the social relationships that lockdown will have made incredibly difficult to 
maintain.  
 
I am confident that we can approach this new term with some renewed optimism about the future and like 
everyone, I hope that I am writing to you over the coming months about how we are returning to more normal 
ways. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Mr Woodhouse 
Principal 
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